James Holliday

Sandwell MBC

PO Box 42

Development House

Lombard Street

West Bromwich

B70 8RU

24 August 2006
Dear Mr Holliday

Brades Village Draft SPD 

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation with regard to the above document.  I would like to make the following comments in response to the draft SPD.

The HBF objects to both the density and build heights policies, as they are too prescriptive.

In terms of density, development in excess of the 30dph benchmark should only be sought, not necessarily required, and its applicability will be dependent on the site-specific considerations and surrounding area.  Furthermore site size densities should be based on a clear assessment of the housing need.  

In terms of the building height requirement, it is considered that the restriction of two storeys would make it difficult to achieve density levels advocated by Government.  Furthermore, the HBF also considers the building height requirement to be inconsistent with the density guidance provided in the SPD, as it is unreasonable to expect developers to deliver dwellings of such a high density when coupled with a prescriptive building height restriction.  

The HBF believes that this policy framework, without greater flexibility, would resist innovation in design and would therefore fail to provide the desired high quality, distinctive, sustainable residential community environment.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on the SPD and look forward to receiving further notification of the progress of the LDF.
Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

